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BOSNIA AND HERZEGOVINA (initial reports on OPAC (CRC/C/OPAC/BIH/1) and OPSC (CRC/C/OPSC/BIH/1))
Corporal punishment in the home

Corporal punishment is lawful in the home. Legal provisions against violence and abuse are not interpreted as prohibiting all corporal punishment in childrearing. In 2005, a new Family Law and a new Law on Protection from Domestic Violence were being drafted but we have no further details. Mr Haris Silajdzic, Chairman of the Presidency of Bosnia and Herzegovina, signed up to the Council of Europe’s campaign against corporal punishment. 

A review by UNICEF found that 36% of children aged 2-14 experienced physical punishment and/or psychological aggression in 2005-2006: of girls and women aged 15-49, 5% think that a husband is justified in hitting or beating his wife under certain circumstances.

Corporal punishment outside the home

Corporal punishment is unlawful in schools and the penal system. 

There is no explicit prohibition of corporal punishment in alternative care settings. Preschool provision is governed by the Framework Law on Preschool Upbringing and Education (2007) which states the primacy of the child’s right to “upbringing and education and proper care for the benefit of their physical and mental health and safety” (article 7) but does not prohibit corporal punishment.

Following examination of the state party’s initial report on the Convention in 2005, the Committee on the Rights of the Child recommended explicit prohibition of corporal punishment in the home and in institutions (CRC/C/15/Add.259, para. 43). In light of the Committee’s General Comment No. 8 on “The right of the child to protection from corporal punishment and other cruel or degrading forms of punishment”, the known links between corporal punishment and other forms of violence, including sexual exploitation, and the importance of eradicating corporal punishment given by the UN Secretary General’s Study on Violence against Children,  we hope the Committee will urge the Government of Bosnia and Herzegovina to enact legislation to prohibit corporal punishment of children in all settings and to support law reform with relevant public awareness raising and education.
� UNICEF (2009), Progress for Children: A report card on child protection, New York: UNICEF
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